Noble County Retired Teachers Meeting
August 11, 2022
Pine Lake Bible Camp

President Don Ullmann welcomed all then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance
to the Flag.
Marvin Feldner offered the opening prayer.

School supplies for Shenandoah and Caldwell Elementary were collected.

The pot luck lunch consisted of baked chicken and quite a variety of tasty dishes
provided by the members.

Dave Carter moved to accept the secretary’s report, Sue Sleeper seconded the
motion and all were in favor.

Marvin Feldner moved to accept the treasurer’s report, Linda Buckey seconded the
motion and all were in favor.

Committee Reports

Scholarship - Bill Dimmerling moved to increase the amount of money to be
awarded in the book grant, from $500 to $1000, given out in 2023. Marvin Feldner
seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Membership/Pre-Retirement - The offer is still on for bringing in a new member - a
$25 gift certificate to your choice of Patty’s Place or Lori’s Family Restaurant.

Memorial - Bill Dimmerling led the discussion concerning the upcoming Memorial
Service to be held in October.

Sunshine/Concern - Lori Tilton

Guest speaker was Jody Parrish Watson, Treasurer of the Noble County Fair Board.
She talked about some history of the Noble County Fair, improvements with
buildings and on the fairgrounds, and much information about the fair in general.

Marvin Feldner moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dee Frakes and all
were in favor.
NCRTA Treasurer’s Report for 10/13/22



1. Checking balance: $1487.20
Activity - 8/16/22 check for $58.77 was written to Food Center
(chicken for picnic)

2. Scholarship (savings account): $1474.30
Activity - 8/25/22 Don Ullmann presented a check from the
H.C. Secrest Scholarship Fund to be deposited into our account.

Activity - 9/30/22 $.25 interest

3. CD: $1093.71



